St. John's Anglican Church Bazaar

Many worked hard to make this event such a success

St. John's Anglican Church Bazaar was held at the Legion Hall, Sat., Nov. 25 in Schreiber.

Table top Christmas trees, bright with lights and gifts for both the young and old welcomed everyone.

Many different and unique crafts were displayed for sale, all were made by our talented ladies of the church.

A delicious meal of creamed turkey pastries, coleslaw, potato salad, assorted jellied salads etc... and plates of scrumptious goodies were enjoyed by all.

A big thanks to all who participated and helped make a successful bazaar especially the A.C.W. and to all who worked with the food and kitchen chores. Merry Christmas to all.

The door prize of a Christmas table centre was won by Mrs. C. Carlino. Other draws were a kitchen hand crafted clock won by Mrs. Chris Bolan - A Christmas wagon by Arlene Godin - The "white" Christmas cake by Sylvia Stortini and the "dark" cake by Faye Figliomeni.

In Memoriam

Phillips - In loving memory of Leo who passed away February 11, 1986.

Nothing can ever take away
The love a heart holds dear
Fond memories linger every day
Remembrance keeps him near

Always remembered and sadly missed, especially at Christmas Time by Margaret and family.

Thank you

The family of the late "Ted" McInnes would like to express their appreciation to all their family, friends and co-workers for their kind support and sympathy in this time of our loss.

To the staff of Wingham Hospital - especially nurse Gwen - for caring for him so well; to Doug McBurney, Funeral Director of Wingham for his thoughtful and thorough handling of a stressful time; to King's Funeral Home, the members of the Moose Lodge for their prayers, and Father Campbell. Our sincere thanks.

To Mel for stepping in and taking over here at home; to Gwen for being there; to all our friends who sent baking, beautiful flowers and generous donations to charities, we thank you.

Our appreciation to the ladies of the CWL for coffee after the visitation and the ladies of the Legion for the luncheon after the funeral.

Your kindness will be remembered.

To the guys from the electrical shop a special thanks for their support.

The McInnes tribe will miss Dad and your support

makes it a little easier.

Thank you all.

Funeral

John Edward (Ted) McInnes

Funeral services for the late John Edward (Ted) McInnes were held December 7th, 1989 in St. Martin's Roman Catholic Church with Father B. Campbell officiating.

Ted was born March 23, 1912 in South River, Ontario. Surviving him are Tim, Saskatoon; Terry, Toronto; Sondra (Merrick), 100 Mile House, B.C.; Vincent, Wingham; Janis (Train), Toronto; Bryan, Saskatoon; Judy (Reaney), Saskatoon; Jennifer (Smith), Thunder Bay; Susan (Glad), Terrace Bay. He is also survived by brothers "Mac", "Pam and sister "Teen", 19 grandchildren and 6 great grandchildren.

Ted was predeceased by Helen Dec. 12/53 and Irene June 21/78.

Pallbearers were his sons: Tim, Terry, Vincent and Bryan.
Honorary Pallbearers were former co-workers: Wayne Young;
Stan Zwaresh; Bob Harris; Joe Ruzyski; Bob Mendelin;
Ken Turner Sr; Doug Caldwell; Raoul Fournier.

Ted was a member of IBEW local 1861; Moose Lodge #1752 and an honorary member of the Royal Canadian Legion Branch #223.

He will be missed by all.



The Ontario Fire Marshal's Office wrapped up a Fire College course in Terrace Bay the weekend of Dec. 9 and 10. Maurice Huryck from the Thunder Bay division was responsible for bringing in Gerry Armstrong of the Fort Frances Division and Terry Croteau with the Elliot Lake Division to help conduct the 32-hour certification course in fire prevention, inspection and safety procedures. Members of the Terrace Bay and Schreiber Fire Departments and the Rossport Fire Protection Team participated in the course which also covered the Ontario Fire Code. Terrace Bay Councillor Mike King said Terrace Bay was pleased to have played an active role in offering the course and providing accommodations for the teachers. Terrace Bay Fire Chief Rolly Moquin said there is a real need for such courses to be taught in Photo by Dave Chmara

NOTICE

In accordance with procedures followed in previous years; I hereby declare Tuesday December 26, 1989, Boxing Day, a Civic Holiday and call on all to be governed accordingly.

M.L. Cosgrove, Reeve

THAT'S HOW MANY CANADIANS ARE SWIMMERS M. FOG M. FOG Way to go, Canada!

NOTICE

1990 Tax Pre-Payments

Residents of Schreiber are reminded that they will receive a 3% premium on all 1990 taxes paid in the month of January 1990.

NOTICE

1990 Water Pre-Payments

Residents of Schreiber are reminded that a discount of 10% will be allowed on WATER ACCOUNTS ONLY which are paid in full for the year of 1990 by January 31, 1990

In Memoriam

McBride - In loving memory of a dear wife and mother who passed away December 23, 1985.

We think of you in silence
And often speak your name
But all that's left to answer
is your picture in a frame
We will always remember
the way you looked and the
way you walked and smiled
The many things you did for us
Are with us all the while
You never failed to do your best
Your heart was true and tender
You lived your life
for those you loved
And those you loved remember.

Lovingly remembered and sadly missed; Ron, Ronnie, Geraldine and families.

NOTICE

1990 Dog Tags

Residents of Schreiber are reminded that dog tags are now available Male dogs \$10.00 Female dogs \$20.00 Spayed female dogs \$10.00

NOTICE

The Schreiber Municipal Office will be closed on the following days over the Holiday Season

Fri. Dec. 22, 1989 1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. Mon. Dec 25, 1989 Tues. Dec 26, 1989 and Mon. Jan 1, 1990

In Memory

In loving memory of a dear mother Ileene Williamson who passed away November 19, 1982 and a dear father Kenneth Williamson who passed away June 12, 1984:

I think of you in silence,
And often speak your names,
So many things have happened,
Since you both were called away.
My heart still aches in sadness,
My silent tears still flow,
For what it means to lose you both,

No one will ever know.

If I could have one lifetime wish,
One dream that could come true,
I'd pray to God with all my heart,
For yesterday and both of you.

Sadly missed and forever loved Linda, Peter, Logan & Casandra